Kaleidoscope (LGBT staff network)

Background

Following from a Management Development Programme (MDP) project report in 2005, the Council supported staff to set up a steering group to help remove the barriers faced by LGBT staff.

The steering group then developed a LGBT staff network which was launched on IDAHO on 17 May 2007.

LBWF Management board LGBT champion

Senior management have a clear commitment to doing more to support LGBT equality in the workplace.

Michelle Moloney, Director of Residents First is the Council's LGBT Champion. Michelle will be working with the LGBT Steering Group and other stakeholders and leading on Council-side communications with all staff on LGBT issues to raise their profile and ensure that all staff have access to LGBT information and support. Michelle will be working closely with the Chairs of the Council's LGBT Steering Group and meeting with Daniel Danso of Stonewall, the lesbian gay and bisexual charity as well as linking into the valuable work done by the LGBT Champion at Ernst and Young who has offered support.

The Council is committed to treating all its staff with respect and dignity and creating a working environment that is safe, harmonious and free from harassment and victimisation. The Council values its diverse workforce. By reflecting the diversity of the communities we serve we can improve the quality of our services and send out a positive message about inclusion and equality of access. For example the Council was recently named by Stonewall as the highest achiever in the capital and third nationally for work in youth involvement projects supporting young people to speak out against homophobia. This achievement was made possible by the work of our LGBT colleagues.

Kaleidoscope (LGBT staff network)

The original staff network was launched on 17 May 2007. The group was refreshed with a new name on our 5th birthday on 17 May 2012 at the event to mark IDAHO – International Day to end Homophobia On this day Kaleidoscope extended its membership to NHS colleagues in North East London Foundation Trust

Who can attend the group

Kaleidoscope is open to any LGBT member of staff working for Waltham Forest Council in schools in Waltham Forest or in NELFT.

Benefits to Waltham Forest Council of having Kaleidoscope (LGBT staff network)

Advocacy and promotion

Provides point of contact for staff and voice for LGBT staff within LBWF and schools Development of LGBT awareness raising course

Recruitment and retention

Shows visible commitment to diversity internally and externally

Stonewall kite mark = Employer of choice

Community cohesion and engagement

The present of the network and the borough's engagement in LGBT events such as marking IDAHO helps the borough reach the community of LBWF and demonstrates the boroughs commitment to equality and diversity and that the borough is a service provider of choice

Staff engagement

The network is of benefit to individual LGBT members of staff and can also be a resource for non LGBT staff, in relation to consultation on strategies etc, also a management and staff support resource

Benefits for staff of having and being part of Kaleidoscope (LGBT staff network)

Point of support

A named point of contact for the authority and for schools which is anonymous and confidential and can provide advice and sign posting. Mentoring available from named contacts.

Self-development

Opportunity to learn and enhance personal skills around

- Event organisation
- Negotiation skills through links with senior management and HR

As well as opportunities to networking across the borough and with external partners

Representing your borough

Opportunity to represent Waltham Forest externally at events such as Pride etc.

Kaleidoscope meeting dates 2012/13

3 July 2012 Pre Pride meet up at Walthamstow Town Hall

7 July 2012 – taking part in WorldPride parade with the other 3 London Boroughs who are part of Stonewall top 100 (let us know if you want to take part)

18 October 2012 Meet up in Town Hall

6 December 2012 winter social event venue and date to be confirmed

February 2013 marking LGBT history month – date and venue to be confirmed depending on events taking place

Stonewall annual workplace questionnaire

Stonewall, an organisation that works to achieve equality and justice for lesbians, gay men and bisexual people, is conducting their annual survey to identify Britain's top employers for lesbian, gay and bisexual (LGB) staff. All LGB staff are encouraged to participate in this survey. More on the questionnaire

About these pages

This site aims to:

- Keep you updated with the work of the Steering Group
- Keep you informed of the LGBT Staff Network Events
- Inform staff of their rights under the Framework for Personal Practice and Managing People, as well as the Employment Equality (Sexual Orientation) Regulations 2003 and the Equality Act 2010.
- Help the Council progress, we have recently signed up to <u>Stonewall's Diversity Champions</u>
 <u>Programme</u> in 2006. This programme is the leading good practice forum on sexual orientation.
 Over 300 organisations have signed up to the programme.

Contacts

For further information on the Staff Network or Steering Group see the links on the right or contact the Steering Group Chairs:

Suzanne Elwick

WFSCB business manager Phone: 020 8496 3683

Email:suzanne.elwick@walthamforest.gov.uk

Duncan Pike

Assistant Director - Finance Phone: 020 496 3502

Email:duncan.pike@walthamforest.gov.uk

John Harold

Jenny Hammond School Phone: 020 8519 3977

Email: john.harold@jennyhammond.waltham.sch.uk

Wendy Anderson

Walthamstow School for Girls

Phone: 020 8509 9446

Email: wendy.anderson@wsfg.waltham.sch.uk

Email lgbt@walthamforest.gov.uk